HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JULY 27, 2010 – 9:40 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss collective bargaining:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


FIRE NEGOIATIONS

Seelig and Garron will be meeting with the Firefighters Union this coming Thursday and the goal, as stated by Garron, is to give them something that they are looking for.  The Union has requested changes in every Article, which are ones they did not get in 2008.  At this time Seelig does not know what they will be asking for.   Chief Carrico has requested the two changes listed below.

· physicals done every two years 

· not interested in doing drug testing

A 5% increase was agreed on in January 2010 with the JLMC and it was suggested to leave as is and 0 % for FY2011.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:50 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy

Clerk

/pjm

